
NOVEMBER – DECEMBER 2024 
 

Dear Pastor and Co-laborers: 
 
Bless the Lord all my soul and all that is within me, bless His holy name. 
 
In this season of Christmas, we remember the greatest gift ever given to anyone 
and everyone. God gave His Son so He could die and give us salvation. This year has 
passed so fast, and soon we are going into a brand-new year. God blessed us with a 
new president and a new chance to see God work in our country. God’s Word will 
not return void. 
 
We are headed to Brazil, the 30th of December, to spend five weeks preaching His 
Word. Pray for us in our stay in Brazil, that God will provide the needs, especially 
health, while we are there.  I will preach the 40th Anniversary of the first church we 
started in January of 1985. The pastor, Paulo Castelan, asked me to come and 
preach. What a blessing! Pr. Paulo has been the pastor for 30 years. The Bible  
Seminary (SEIBIM) is going well with new students coming to study. Our second 
church celebrated 30 years in September. We praise God for ten churches that are 
preaching His Word without fear or favor. All are pastored by men trained in the 
Seminary and out of our churches. Four other men are pastoring in other churches 
and doing a great job. We are praying for more laborers for the harvest! 
 
The country of Brazil is in a lot of unrest now. They have a communist president, 
and he is not being good for the people. Pray that in the next election God can help 
them with new leadership that can help better the lives of the people.  
 
We THANK YOU for all the prayers and monies given to help us to do the work of 
the Lord. We do not take it lightly that you have allowed us to be a part of your  
mission program. May God bless you as you labor for Him and give so the gospel 
can be heard by those who have not heard. 
 
We praise the LORD for our home church Brooklyn Baptist Church and our pastor, 
Clay Collins, for letting us be a part of their family. May God bless you all. 
 
MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 
IN HIS SERVICE, 
 

DR. ROBERT AND CATHY SMITH 


